
From: Joe Waters <jwaters@instituteforchildsuccess.org>
To: Soura, ChristianChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov

Date: 3/1/2013 3:30:32 PM
Subject: RE: Proposed Amendment to S 291 (First Steps)

By the way, have you or anyone else in the Governor’s office had a conversation with State First Steps office about 
this? They are popping up all over the place and I just want to know if you want this to remain confidential.
 
Thanks-
 
From: Soura, Christian [mailto:ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov] 

Sent: Friday, March 01, 2013 3:09 PM

To: Joe Waters

Subject: Proposed Amendment to S 291 (First Steps)
 
Joe,
 
                The proposed amendment is attached.  I commented it pretty extensively, so that should help to explain 
what we’re proposing to tweak and why.  We just sent it to Sen. Fair a few minutes ago, since it would be an 
amendment to his bill.  I let him know via our legislative affairs team that I was also going to share it with you.  
Thanks.
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
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